
Attachment to B11 09 21  November  2021 

SAFETY RECALL NOTICE 
 

 
To:  All Center Operators, Sales Managers, Service Manager, Parts Manager and Warranty 
Processor 

RE: Recall 21V-907: Exhaust Gas Recirculation (EGR) Cooler – N47T High Temperature 

Bulletin: B11 09 21 

BMW AG is conducting a Voluntary Safety Recall (effective November 18, 2021) on certain Model 
Year 2013 - 2018 BMW vehicles with the N47T diesel engine that were produced between 
September 12, 2012 and September 5, 2018.   

Please be reminded that it is a violation of federal law (The Safety Act) for you to sell, 
lease or deliver any new motor vehicle covered by this notification until the recall repair 
has been performed.  This means that centers may not legally deliver new motor vehicles 
to consumers until they are fixed or use/sell replacement equipment/parts subject to this 
recall.  Note also that substantial civil penalties apply to violations of the Safety Act.  
 
Also, you should not sell, lease or deliver any Certified Pre-Owned or used vehicles 
subject to a safety recall until the repair is completed.  
 
Please follow any special instructions that we provide to you for the return or disposition 
of recall parts. 
   
We appreciate all your assistance with this Recall.  
 


